
 

 

 

 

 

Ashwater Primary School 
Newsletter No.29 

Summer Term. 24th July 2024 
01409 211228 

admin@ashwater.devon.sch.uk 

Dear Parents, 

Welcome to the final newsletter of the academic year! And it is a bumper edition with lots to celebrate 

over the last few weeks.  

Year 5 and 6 had a fantastic Activities Week, which included bodyboarding and surfing lessons in Bude, 

a trip to Bristol where they visited the MShed Museum and SS Great Britain and an overnight camp on 

Halwill School grounds. Lots of wonderful memories were made. 

 

 

 

Aim High; Be Resilient; Take Care of Each Other  



 

 

 



On the Friday of Activities Week, the whole Federation came together at Halwill School and experienced an 

awesome science day delivered by Wonderstruck. There were lots of bangs and explosions alongside a very 

clear and simple scientific explanation. I am sure it has inspired some scientists of the future. 

 

 

 



The weather was kind to us and we had a fantastic Sports Day, with all children from Pre-school to Y6, aiming 

high and being resilient. Also, lovely to see was the way the older children took care of the younger children. It 

was wonderful to welcome so many parents and wider family members to enjoy the afternoon. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The Open Evening and Summer Concert were a huge success. Many parents and wider family commented on 

how much they enjoyed seeing their children’s work. A huge well done to the musicians who displayed their 

skills and progress. The recorder playing by Key Stage 2 demonstrated how well the children have taken on 

board Miss Ruth Hayes’ instruction. We are very lucky be able to offer specialist music lessons from Miss Hayes 

who trained at the Royal College of Music. This singing and dancing was also excellent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The most bitter-sweet moment has arrived, when we say goodbye to our Year 6 Leavers. The children shared 

their beautifully written memories with feeling. The musical interludes were also excellent. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Leavers, you have been outstanding! Always embodying our motto: aiming high, being resilient and tak-

ing care of others. We value a holistic education in the Federation and academics are an important part of this 

because helping a child achieve their academic potential gives them choices for the future. I am really proud of 

how hard the children have worked to achieve some excellent SATs results. Well done to them all and thank 

you to the teachers and teaching assistants who have supported and challenged them along their journey. A 

special thank you to Miss Frayn who demonstrated her own ‘aim high’ attitude in enabling the children to make 

such superb progress. 



 

Reports went home last week. I hope you found them useful and informative. Thank you to 

the teachers who put a lot of time and effort in to writing these. 

 

 

Reception, Y1 & 2 had an amazing time at the Eden Project last week. 

 

 

 



Uniform  

Ashwater – Please complete an order form and return to the school office or email. We 

will text you when uniform is available to collect during the holidays.  

 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/uniform-ordering/ 

 

A reminder that from September, we will be reinforcing the expectation that long hair is tied 

up. 

Wild Tribe 

Wild Tribe will be on Friday mornings. The plan for the year is as follows: 

Aut i   Class 2 

Aut ii  Class 1 

Spr i   Class 2 

Spr ii Class 1 

Sum i  Class 2 

Sum ii   Class 1 

On Wild Tribe days, please can children bring in waterproofs to wear over school clothes and wellington boots. 

If they don’t have waterproofs then some other long clothing to cover arms and legs (not jeans) should be sent 

in.  

Wild Tribe will commence on Friday 13th September  

Staff News 

After 7 years, Sarah Revers will be moving on from her role as the Federation Systems Administrator, based at 

Halwill School. I have worked very closely with Sarah over the majority of this time and her efficiency and hu-

mour will be greatly missed. I would like to thank Sarah for her hard-work and dedication to the Federation and 

I am sure you will join me in wishing Sarah every success in the future. 

After a rigorous recruitment process, through which we interviewed a number of very strong candidates, I am 

pleased to tell you that we have appointed Ceren Brooker to the role. Ceren has significant administration ex-

perience and within an education setting. Sarah will work alongside Ceren for the first few weeks in September 

to ensure a smooth handover. 

I am pleased to tell you that earlier this term, Ailie Wilson, Ashwater Administrator, took on the role of Health 

& Safety and Educational Visits Co-ordinator. Ailie has been orchestrating all the trips and visits the children 

have undertaken this term and made sure that all were fully risk assessed. Thank you to Ailie for all her hard 

work with this. 

Congratulations to Catherine Gee, Federation Maths Lead. Mrs 

Gee has been recommended for accreditation as a Maths School 

Development Lead through the National Centre for Excellence in 

the Teaching of Mathematics (NCETM). Mrs Gee has already had 

a great impact on the Maths development at both schools so this 

is well deserved. 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/uniform-ordering/


71st Ashwater Agricultural Show Saturday 17th August 

Please do come along to the          

Ashwater Agricultural Show on       

Saturday 17th August.  The school will 

be there with a stand. 

There is something for the whole 

family this year. 

 

 

 

Numbots 

 

We are really excited to introduce the Numbots online 

learning platform to our children at the Carey Federa-

tion. This is in addition to Mathletics or Mathseeds 

which will also be set as weekly homework. 

 

What is Numbots? 

Numbots has been designed and produced by the same company as TTRockstars which we have been using for 

a few years now. Numbots supports children in fluency with subitising, doubling, halving, number bonds, addi-

tion and subtraction. It is done in a fun way so that the children do not realise that they are learning these facts. 

We have chosen this platform as it is widely used around the world and has won many awards. It has very good 

reviews and has been proven to support children in learning the facts identified above.  

The game is aimed at boosting addition and subtraction skills for all aged children from EYFS through to Key 

Stage 2. All children start at the same place in Story mode, and when they get to a certain stage, they willunlock 

Challenge mode. The idea is that they play little and often, and this will significantly improve their understand-

ing of number bonds and addition and subtraction facts. We recommend that they play for five minutes three 

to four times a week.  

 

What next…? 

Your children should have come home with your child's unique Usernameand Password. If they already have a 

login for TTRockstars, they can use the same one for TTRockstars. 

The games can be accessed online by going to https://play.numbots.com/#/account/school- 

login/17303 for NumBots. All you need to do then is enter your child's username and password.  

If you would prefer, an App is available for download on all android and Apple devices 

If you would like further information about TimesTables Rockstars or Numbots there are user guides available 

and these have been added to your child's Class Dojo account.  

Please contact Miss Gee via the school's admin  email if you experience any difficulties with your login or need 

any further support. 



Federation Trip to Mary Poppins; Theatre Royal Plymouth 

Following the success of the trip to see Aladdin, we have organised a whole Federation trip to see the stage 

show of Disney’s Mary Poppins the Musical on Wednesday 26th March 2025. Again, we have managed to secure 

exceptionally reasonably priced tickets. Further information will follow nearer the time. 

 

First Day of Autumn Term 

The children return to school on Wednesday 4th September 2024. May I take this opportunity to thank all the 

staff, children, parents and governors for all your support in making this another fantastic year. Wishing you all 

a very happy and safe holiday. 

 

Please see the end of the newsletter for lots of summer activities including summer 

camps, reading challenges a photo challenge and exhibition from Ashwater church 

for all ages 

 



Safeguarding at Ashwater 
 

The Safeguarding Team 
 

Designated Safeguarding Lead:       Attendance Officer:  
Mrs R Alford         Miss S Revers 
            Safeguarding Governor: 
Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead:        Mrs A Clark  
Mrs Gee 
Miss Frayn 
Mrs R Cawsey—SENDCo 

 
Safeguarding 

Remember if you have any issues regarding Safeguarding that you wish to raise, please email:                                   

safeguarding@halwill.devon.sch.uk  These will come directly to a safeguarding lead. 

 

Agriculture is the only high risk industry that has to deal with the constant presence of children. 
As a parent there are a number of things you can do to help prevent your child having an accident - the follow-
ing checklist should help. 
 
Farm safety checklist for parents 
 
• have a safe and secure play area for young children 
• prevent children from playing in or around farmyards and livestock 

• make sure your vehicles have good all-round visibility 
• prevent all children under 13 years from riding on tractors and farm machinery 

• restrict the use of the quad and provide suitable safety equipment 
• secure all heavy wheels, gates, heavy equipment and stacked materials to prevent them from toppling over 

• ensure your slurry lagoon is securely fenced to prevent children from gaining access and make sure tank co        
vers are always in place  
• always keep children well away when mixing slurry 
• keep track of where family members are playing or working and when they are expected back  

• make sure everyone washes their hands before eating and drinking  
• keep chemicals locked in a secure store when not in use 

• make sure that guards are in place to prevent access to dangerous parts of machinery 
• make sure all family members know what to do in an emergency  
prepare a list of emergency contact telephone numbers 
 

Click here for advice: https://youtu.be/MY84GesnyzU?si=hHuqcDZ_b4QZrSNY 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:safeguarding@halwill.devon.sch.uk
https://youtu.be/MY84GesnyzU?si=hHuqcDZ_b4QZrSNY


Dates for your diary:  

 

 

September 

3rd    Non-pupil day 

4th    Start of term  

 

September 

28th to 1st Nov Half Term 

 

November 

4th    Non-pupil day 

 

December 

19th    End of term 

 

January  

6th    Start of term 

 

 

 

Term dates:   https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/term-dates/ 

 

 

 

https://www.thecareyfederation.co.uk/ashwater-primary-school/parents/term-dates/


IMPORTANT MESSAGE FOR PARENTS – NEW WORKING ENTITLEMENTS! 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

The new entitlements for eligible working parents, or those with caring responsibilities, 
will be extended to children from 9 months from September 2024. It is your responsibility 
to check if you are entitled, make an application before 31

st
 August, and reconfirm every 

3 months. 

 

Check you're eligible for free childcare if you're working - GOV.UK (www.gov.uk) 

 

It is important that if you have a child who will be 9 months old, on or before 31
st
 August 

2024, that you apply to HMRC (Childcare Service) in good time.  

 

Please set-up or visit your Gateway Account immediately to apply.  

 
Please note that you may not be able to apply for the working entitlement funding imme-
diately if you have a Tax-Free Childcare (TFC) account. We have been advised that you 
will be able to apply when you receive your TFC reconfirmation reminder or HMRC will 
issue a temporary code. 

 
If you have recently reconfirmed your TFC and not made an application, please ensure 
that you are due to reconfirm again before the 

31st of
 August deadline. 

 
It is important that you allow time for any queries with new applications or reconfirma-
tions to avoid delays. Any codes issued by HMRC in September 2024 will not be fund-
ed in Autumn 2024 (1

st
 September – 31

st
 December). A code with an ‘eligible from’ date 

of 1
st
 September 2024 will not be funded until Spring 2025 and only then if you reconfirm 

by 31
st
 December 2024. 

 
The dates of your code are important, and you must reconfirm every 3 months to 
confirm eligibility and continue to access your funded childcare! 

 
If you have a previous application for an older sibling, please check the eligibility dates of 
any new codes for a younger child as the reconfirmation dates can be aligned to the old-
er child which could mean you need to reconfirm before the normal 3-month reconfirma-
tion period. 

  

If you have a code for an older child that needs to be reconfirmed, this should also be 
completed now, and if you are unsure, it is your responsibility to log into your Gateway 
Account and check. If you are newly eligible or are given a new code at reconfirmation, 
you need to take your 11-digit code to your provider who will complete a verification 
check and then confirm your funded space. 

https://www.gov.uk/check-eligible-free-childcare-if-youre-working
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage
https://childcare-support.tax.service.gov.uk/par/app/trialmessage


When eligibility ends, children who have accessed the working entitlements can continue 
to access their entitlement in the next funding period when in the Grace Period. Howev-
er, children, who are newly eligible in September and using the working entitlements for 
the first time, or start at a new setting, cannot start to use the funding if their eligibility 
has ended. The Grace Period does not apply to children that have not used the working 
entitlements with the provider in the previous funding period. 

 

If the Grace period does not apply, or your Grace period ends, the working entitlement 
will also end. If you continue to use childcare, you will be charged. 

 

If you are registering for a new Gateway account with HMRC, you will be asked if you 
would like to register for Tax Free Childcare. If you are in receipt of Tax Credits these 
may be stopped, and it can take several weeks to reapply and for Tax Credits to be rein-
stated.  

 

If you have problems accessing the system or completing your check, please call the 
HMRC Helpdesk on 0300 1234 097 (your provider and Devon County Council cannot 
assist with new applications or reconfirmations for the Working Entitlements). 

 

Devon Early Years are running some online sessions for parents in July to give an over-
view on what funding is available, how you apply for different funding streams and how 
your child can access funded time. Please save the links below to join a session that 
suits you: 

 

Wednesday 3
rd

 July 10.00 am -11.00 am     

Monday 8
th
 July 7.00 pm to 8.00 pm    

Thursday 11
th
 July 2.00 pm to 3.00 pm    

 
You may be able to access further help with childcare costs. Please visit the Childcare 
Choices Website. 

 
Kind regards, 

 
Devon Early Years Funding  

https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_YzA0NDhjM2YtMWFhOS00NWJkLTg2YmMtYmU3MmU0YTdhYThh%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_M2NmYTYyNTItOWRkYy00NzViLTg4ZDQtYjY1NjRhY2ZhZmI0%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443
https://eur02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/ap/t-59584e83/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fteams.microsoft.com%2Fl%2Fmeetup-join%2F19%253ameeting_OTM0MDlkYTctNTgyZS00NDc5LTk1ZDktYTU2YzU2MmI1MmNl%2540thread.v2%2F0%3Fcontext%3D%257b%2522Tid%2522%253a%25228da13783-cb68-443
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/
https://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/


Holiday Requests                 
 
Please see the following message which we have been asked to share with you by Devon County 
Council: 
 
We believe that in order for a pupil to fully benefit from their education, good attendance is    

crucial.  

As of September 2013, an amendment to the Education (Pupil Registration) (England)               

Regulations 2006 came in to force and greater clarity was introduced to the issue of schools    

authorising absence requests. These changes reinforced the Government’s view that every       

minute of every school day is vital and that pupils should only be granted authorised absences by 

the school in ‘exceptional circumstances’. 

A family holiday is not normally considered by the Government to be an ‘exceptional                   

circumstance’ and therefore will not be authorised by the school.   

Should you choose to take your child out of school without the authorisation of the school, then 

Parental Responsibility Measures could be instigated. This could mean receiving any of the      

following; 

•   A Penalty Notice 

• A summons to the Magistrate Court which could result in a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a 

term of imprisonment for up to 3 months.  

Schools are required to notify the Local Authority if a pupil has a number of unauthorised          

absences. Unauthorised absences can be acquired when;  

1) Leave has been requested, but the circumstances are such that the school is unable to     

authorise the leave and it is taken anyway. 

2) Leave is not requested and/or the school has grounds to believe that the child has been 

taken out of school for an avoidable reason (example – a family holiday). Only the Head 

teacher can authorise an absence. This year there have been occasions when schools have 

been notified that the pupil is sick, but the school later discovers and reasonably believes 

that the reason given for the absence is not genuine.  

3) A child continually arrives late after the registration period has closed.   

Schools need to notify the Local Authority in all of the circumstances listed above.  

Should a Penalty Notice be issued as a result of unauthorised absence then one notice will be   

issued to each parent/carer for each child involved.  Currently, each Penalty Notice is for £120, 

which is reduced to £60 if paid within the first 21 days. If a Penalty Notice goes unpaid after 28 

days, then court proceedings will be initiated.  

We understand the disappointment that the refusal of a leave request may cause, but as you can 

appreciate this policy represents the school’s responsibility and commitment towards providing 

your child’s education and supporting their future life opportunities.  



COULD YOUR CHILD BE ENTITLED TO A SUBSIDY          

TOWARDS THE COST OF RESIDENTIAL OR DAY TRIPS, 

SPORTING EVENTS, SCHOOL UNIFORM,                          

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES, BREAKFAST CLUB,      

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS AS WELL AS FREE SCHOOL     

MEALS IN KS2? 
         

If you are in receipt of any of the following, your child could be entitled to a subsidy 
towards the cost of the above:   
 

• Universal Credit (provided you have an annual net earned income of no more 
than £7,400, as assessed by earnings from up to three of your most recent                
assessment periods). 

• Income Support (IS). 

• Income-based Jobseekers Allowance (IBJSA). 

• Income-related Employment and Support Allowance (IRESA). 

• The guaranteed element of State Pension Credit. 

• Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999. 

• Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have 
an annual gross income that does not exceed £16,190). 

Working Tax Credit run-on  (the payment you get for a further 4 weeks after you stop 
qualifying for Working Tax Credit). 

Please apply even if your child is in Foundation, Year 1 or Year 2 and receives a meal 
under the Universal Infant Free School Meals Scheme.  As well as financially          
benefiting as described above, your child may receive additional learning support 
where appropriate because of the additional funding that school receives from     
Government for known free school meals pupils.   

How to apply 
 
Through the Citizen Portal (https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/
Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fCCSCitizenPortal_live) which is the quickest and       
easiest way to apply and will result in you getting an instant decision. 

Parents and carers can also ring the Education Helpline on 0345 155 1019.  

https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fCCSCitizenPortal_live
https://oneonline.devon.gov.uk/CCSCitizenPortal_LIVE/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2fCCSCitizenPortal_live





















